
                                                         Lower Salford Township 

Recreation Authority Meeting 

October 26, 2023 

 

 

 

The meeting of the Lower Salford Township Recreation Authority was called to order by 

Chairman Douglas Gifford at 7:00 p.m. Present were Keith Bergman, Karl Janetka, and James 

O’Malley. Also present was Dan Washleski, General Manager at Lederach Golf Course. 

 

Chairman Gifford asked those in attendance to join him in the pledge of allegiance.  

 

Approval of Minutes 

Mr. Janetka moved to approve the September 28, 2023, meeting minutes. Mr. Bergman 

seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Monthly Updates  

 

Superintendents Report  

Mr. Washleski gave the superintendent’s report noting that the crew finished the clock project 

and edged the tee sign beds on holes 2 and 3 with paving stones.  

 

As of November 1st, 6 seasonal employees will be laid off. Currently there are 2 full-time and 1 

part-time seasonal employees. It is anticipated that they will stay on through the end of the year.  

 

Winter maintenance has begun on equipment that is done being used for the season. All other 

equipment is working properly. 

 

Dan said that the new carts had arrived and there have been no issues with them.  

 

The course is in excellent shape. The irrigation system will be shut down at the end of 

November.  

 

Financials 

Mr. Washleski said that September was a good month, finishing ahead of budget largely due to 
food and beverage. October is looking to end on a positive note as well.  
 
New Business 

Dan reviewed the draft budget with the Board. The Board asked that a final budget be ready to 

discuss at the next meeting. Dan also noted that he was looking at some changes to the PDP 

program such as $250 for 50 small buckets of balls and $400 for 50 large buckets of balls.  

 

The Board discussed scheduling their next meeting as the November meeting date falls on 

Thanksgiving. It was decided that the next meeting would be Thursday December 14th at 

7:00pm. 



 

Public Comment 

 

Mr. Bergman moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:53 p.m. Mr. Janetka seconded the motion. 

 

The next meeting of the Recreation Authority Board will be Thursday, December 14th, 2023, at 

7:00pm and will be held at the Lower Salford Township Building. 

 

 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Pete Henning, Secretary 


